Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch

General Membership Meeting Minutes

November 15, 2016

Meeting was opened @ 3:00 pm by President Byrnes with the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion to approve a $625.00 check to Deputy Joe Faherty for Shop with a Cop Program was heard by Bruce Baright and seconded by Dewey Ingram.

Deputy Joe Faherty who was speaker for November explained the Shop with a Cop Program which Dep. Faherty started 15 years ago.

The program starts with Inverness Walmart 12/6

                                       Beverly Hills Walmart (Lecanto) 12/13

                                       Homosassa Walmart 12/15

Treasurer's report:    $ 700.00 Donations for October

                                      57.05 Debit, stamps

                                 $2854.64 Balance

Approved by L. Tippett, seconded by Pete Gaines

There is a new Operations Manual included in the schedule book as a quick reference for SMW Crime

Watch.

Dep. McEwan will start new training sessions this month @EOC.

Steve Gamache, field trainer, will be starting refresher training.

When using the credit card for gas the I.D. 2005 has to be used for the transaction.  If the card does not work, call your Lt. or Dick Byrnes. DO NOT use your personal credit card and put receipt in folder in the back of the book.

Flat Tires: if during the week call the Maintenance garage

On weekends call Dispatch for help.

Monday Dec.19th,  CrimeWatch car will undergo 154,000 mile 2-day service.

Emergency cell phone and charger that was located in glove compartment is now kept in a plastic bag in the plastic tub on the back seat of the Crime Watch car.  Please check to see if the cell phone is charged each time you drive a shift.

Monthly stats for October:     290 man hours

                                              3057 miles

                                               344 construction checks

                                               437 security checks

                                               535 utility checks

A presentation re: Crime Watch will be held at Southern Woods on Dec. 7th given by Tom Okimoto & Lou Tippett.

There were 3 car burglaries and 1 vandalism in October

Next meeting will be on Dec. 13th.  Speaker will be: Lee Alexander with Seniors vs CrimeWatch

Respectfully submitted by: Rosemary Kessinger, Secretary
